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INVERGORDON COMMON GOOD 


PROPOSAL TO DISPOSE, BY SALE OR LEASE, OF INVERGORDON TOWN HALL 

DECISION

On 18 November 2021 the Easter Ross Area Committee considered the outcome of the public consultation conducted pursuant to section 104 Community Empowerment (Scotland) Act 2015 in respect of the proposal to dispose, by sale or lease, of Invergordon Town Hall.
After considering the analysis of the outcome of the consultation the Committee noted the position but wished to defer for up to 6 months to allow the possibility of other funding sources to be investigated.
On 17 February 2022 the Easter Ross Area Committee further considered the future of the Town Hall. It was noted that, even if sufficient funding could be sourced to restore the building, the Town Hall would still need to be able to generate sufficient income to cover its costs and ongoing maintenance in the future and, to date, despite local enthusiasm, it had not proved possible to develop a robust business case for such a purpose. 
As a result, Easter Ross Area Committee decided to recommend to a meeting of Highland Council that Invergordon Town Hall be disposed of by sale. The basis for the recommendation was the numerous attempts over a considerable number of years to bring the Town Hall into viable used to provide sufficient income for its continued use. 
On 10 March 2022 Highland Council approved the decision in accordance with the recommendations of Easter Ross Area Committee.
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